
Dear [Insert name] 

This Government hugely values disabled people and is committed to ensuring that 
disabled people are supported during this challenging and worrying time. 

We will do everything in our power to ensure the needs of disabled people are 
addressed. 

You will have seen that there was cross-party support to pass Emergency 
Legislation to allow the Government to respond to the Coronavirus. This included 
vital measures to make sure we maintain frontline services and support, particularly 
for the vulnerable and for disabled people. 

We thought it would be helpful to explain some of the potential changes under the 
Coronavirus Act below. 

Coronavirus Act 

The provisions in the Act are time-limited, to come into force when absolutely 
necessary and to be terminated as soon as circumstances allow. We will ensure that 
once the crisis is over, the Care Act will again apply. We expect local authorities to 
do everything they can to maintain existing services and to meet the needs of as 
many as possible, particularly for those with the most acute needs. 

Care Act 2014 

We know that elderly people and those that rely on the support provided by their 
carers are particularly at risk during this difficult period. That is why we are 
committed to working closely with partners from across the social care sector, 
including care providers, local authorities, and the health and social care workforce. 

In the coming period there will be more need for care services, but sickness and the 
need to isolate is likely to reduce the number of dedicated social workers and care 
staff available to support those in need. We know local authorities and providers will 
do everything they can to continue to meet all needs including those of disabled 
people in line with the Care Act. 

Children and Young People with Special Educational Needs and Disabilities 
(SEND) 

The Government has been very clear that it is prioritising support for vulnerable 
children during this pandemic and has issued guidance to local authorities and 
schools to help them work with parents to ensure that children with Education, 
Health and Care (EHC) plans have the help they need at this worrying time: 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-guidance-on-
vulnerable-children-and-young-people/coronavirus-covid-19-guidance-on-vulnerable-
children-and-young-people 

We are committed to supporting residential special schools and other settings that 
care for children with the most complex needs, who cannot be cared for safely at 
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ensure the highest levels of support for disabled people, their carers, and their 
families during this challenging time. 

Yours sincerely, 

Personal Data 

Justin Tomlinson MP 
Minister of State for Disabled 
People, Health and Work 

Personal Data 

Helen Whately MP 
Minister of State for Care 

Vicky Ford MP 
Parliamentary Under-
Secretary of State for 
Children and Families 
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